
 

  

 

Aparima College Newsletter 

9 ƴƎņ Ƴņǘņǿŀƪŀ ƻ !ǇŀǊƛƳŀΣ ǘŢƴņ ƪƻǳǘƻǳ ƪŀǘƻŀ 
(To all groups in and around Riverton) 

 
Welcome back to Term 4 ς it was wonderful to see the students back at school this week and they have started 

with a busy week, with School Photos, Senior Exams and some building work at school to manoeuvre around! We 

have re-concreted our quad area in anticipation of getting it resurfaced so there is some fencing around it for the 

foreseeable future, but students have managed the interruptions well so far. 

A reminder to all our families with students in Year 10, 11 and 12 that it is our expectation that students in those 

year levels will be able to bring a device for learning to school with them next year. Please remember that we do 

have some avenues to support any families for who this may be a struggle and we encourage you to make contact 

with us for advice to ensure you get the right kind of device for your student. Please let us know if you need any 

assistance with this. Senior students will not be able to borrow Chromebooks from the library next year so a 

device of their own is definitely the best option. 

Please see below a link and QR code for the Health Survey that has been emailed out to you all this week. We 

would appreciate feedback on this so if you can please take some time to fill in the form it would be greatly 

appreciated. 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=Ng9yAEHTrkCj08rqo6VsFyzHdRdfZXpKqAEcH2mW_H9U

ODU2TUNVWjI4RUEwQzY1OFBQUkgxT0tVOS4u 

QR Code 
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Also, we have made the decision not to have Swimming Sports for 2020. This is due to the swimming component 

ƻŦ t9 ŎǳǊǊƛŎǳƭǳƳ ōŜƛƴƎ Ŏǳǘ ǎƘƻǊǘ ƛƴ ¢ŜǊƳ м ǿƘŜǊŜ ǿŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƴƻǊƳŀƭƭȅ ƘŀǾŜ ǎǿƛƳƳƛƴƎ ǎǇƻǊǘǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ 

room for it this term. We look forward to having this back on the calendar for 2021. 

For parents of our senior students, we would ask that you please support us in ensuring that your students are 

engaging in a rigorous study timetable over the next month as we gear up for the NCEA exams. Our staff are 

working hard to make sure students have all the tools they need at school but without a time commitment to 

ǎǘǳŘȅƛƴƎ ŀǘ ƘƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ ŜƳōŜŘŘƛƴƎ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŀǘ ƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ƭŜŀǊƴǘΣ ŜȄŀƳǎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ŀ ΨǎƘƻǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 

ŘŀǊƪΩΦ ²Ŝ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜ ȅƻǳǊ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƛƴ ŘŜlivering this message to our students. 

 
 bņƪǳ ƴƻŀ ƴņ  
 
 
Cameron Davis  
Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well Done to Daniel Moore 
Daniel has been running a Plastics project with support from Mrs Mailman. After Lockdown we introduced a 

number of green bins around the school grounds, specifically for collecting plastic bottles and cans, which were 

sponsored through a grant from Keep New Zealand Beautiful. Daniel has been recording statistics for these 

collections, sorting the different types of plastics, and taking them to the recycling centre weekly. It was amazing 

just how much plastic is used by our students and staff every week, which Daniel has saved from going straight 

to landfill. He wrote a report about his learning journey, which received an Honourable Mention in the national 

Young Reporters for the Environment competition. Daniel will soon receive a prize pack in recognition of his 

efforts. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

Young Enterprise 
Our Young Enterprise teams received some very exciting news this week. Three of our four companies ς Next 

Level Tutors, Simplygreen and Whenua Photography- have been selected to pitch in the Regional finals against 

six other teams from Southland Boys, Southland Girls, and Mount Aspiring College on Friday 30th October. 

Selection criteria depended on them gaining the maximum points from five challenges over the past few months, 

including Marketing, Sales, the mid-year pitch, and writing an Annual Review. The winner of the Regional Pitch 

will represent Southland/Central Lakes in the National Final in Wellington in December. Two of our teams ς 

Whenua Photography and Simplygreen - have also been nominated for regional excellence awards, which will 

also be presented at the Regional Finals. We wish our teams all the best for their regional pitch. Thank you to all 

the community members who have supported and mentored our teams through the Young Enterprise process. 

Their products are still for sale, so do check out their facebook pages and websites. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tree and Garden Projects 
Our Tree and Garden Projects are looking verdant despite the recent run of bad weather. On the final day of last 

term, we had a beautiful blessing of the Garden Project led by Matua Teoti Jardine on behalf of Oraka Aparima 

Runaka and attended by many of the wonderful school and community people who have been supporting the 

project. Rebecca and Hollie have been valiantly preparing beds, planting out seedlings and watering during the 

school holidays. Currently we are in the process of implementing an irrigation system, but in the meantime, we 

would really appreciate offers of any blue barrels that could be used for rainwater collection.  

The new EnviroSchools coordinator, Josh Sullivan, has been appointed, and visited our projects last term. Along 

with supporters from Environment Southland, he has offered advice and encouragement on how we should aim 

to maintain our Tree Project plantings, including regular monitoring and weed suppression. Our students help 

with maintenance during Wednesday Elective sessions, but maintenance will become more difficult during the 

summer school holidays. We are planning a Community Adopt-a-Tree afternoon towards the end of November, 

during which whanau and community members can bring along a picnic, adopt a tree(s) to care for and monitor, 

and participate in other fun activities ς more details will follow, but please do contact school if you are interested 

in helping with this idea.  . 

 

 



 

  

Thank you 
Recently the Year 7/8 students watched a staged performance by the award winning Waste Free Wander 
about how we can reduce our use of single use plastics.  This was enjoyed by all and a very big thank you to 
WasteNet Southland for sponsoring this performance. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Outstanding Accounts 
Thank you to those who have settled their accounts we really appreciate it.  For those who still have 

outstanding accounts could you please settle these before the end of the term.   If you wish to pay online, you 

can obtain a bank account number from the College office.   Please note that if you are paying us online that 

ȅƻǳ ƳŀƪŜ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ƴŀƳŜ ŀƴŘ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǇŀȅƳŜƴǘ ƛǎ ŦƻǊ ƛǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘΦ 

 

Enrolment Forms 
Any outstanding Enrolments for Aparima College 2021 will still be accepted.   Please drop them off ASAP to 

the College office or email office@aparima.school.nz     Any questions please phone 03 2348 900  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attention: Parents/Caregivers/Clubs 

Re: Aparima College 2020 Prize Giving - Sporting, Cultural and Academic Blues Awards. 

Each year at Prize Giving we give recognition to all students who have represented Southland, South Island 

or NZ along with students winning Southland Championships. 

We would really appreciate you emailing the college to inform us if your child or a child who attends Aparima 

College has competed in any of the above in 2020 so that we can recognise them at this yearΩǎ Prize Giving. 

Please email the details to office@aparima.school.nz ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƴŀƳŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŜǾŜƴǘκǘŜŀƳ ōȅ ол 

November 2020. The more accurate the detail the better. 
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Aparima College  

Prize Giving  

This is being held on Thursday 10 December 2020 at 7:30pm in the school 

hall  

Everyone to please be seated by 7:20pm  

All students Year 7 Ȱ 13 are to attend and to be in full correct school 

uniform  

All parents/Caregiver and family members welcome to attend  



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
UP AND COMING EVENTS 
 

14-16 October 2020 Senior Exams 
19 October 2020  BOT Meeting Room 5 at 6:00 pm 
19-20 October 2020 First Aid Course ς Year 12 
19-20 October 2020 Heath & Safety ς Year 11 
20 October 2020  The Revolution Tour ς Year 7-10 
29 October 2020  Matilda Movie Night ς Library 
29 October 2020  Western Southland Athletics 
30 October 2020  Regional YES Finals 
6 November 2020 Science Road Show Year 7-10 
7 November 2020 Aparima College Ball  
11 November 2020 Seniors Last Day 
14 November 2020 Southland Primary Athletics Champs 
16-9 December 2020 NCEA Exams 
17 November 2020 Teacher Only Day 
23 November 2020 BOT Meeting Room 5 at 6:00 pm 
23 November 2020 HPV Immunisations 
25 November 2020 Year 6/8 Orientation Day 
1-3 December 2020 Year 8 Camp 
7-9 December 2020 Year 9 / 10 Camp 
10 December 2020 Last Day of School 
10 December 2020 PRIZEGIVING 
 

 


